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September 2020 

Legal Update: Revisions to the FFCRA Regulations 

The U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) has issued revisions to regulations that implement the paid sick leave 

and expanded family and medical leave provisions of the Families First Coronavirus Response Act (FFCRA). 

The revisions were issued in response to a New York federal court decision that struck down parts of the 

regulations. The revisions take effect Sept. 16, 2020. 

 
Summary of Revisions to the FFCRA Regulations 

The revisions reaffirm and provide additional explanation for two provisions of the regulations: 

• The requirement that employees may take FFCRA leave only if work would otherwise be available to 

them 

• The requirement that an employee obtain employer approval to take FFCRA leave intermittently  

The DOL also revised the definition of “health care provider” to include only employees who meet the definition 

of that term under the Family and Medical Leave Act regulations or who are employed to provide services that 

are integrated with and necessary to the provision of patient care (such as diagnostic, preventive or treatment 

services).  

The revisions also clarify that:  

• Employees must provide required documentation supporting their need for FFCRA leave to their 

employers as soon as practicable (rather than always prior to taking leave). 

• For expanded family and medical leave, advance notice is not prohibited and is typically required if the 
need for leave is foreseeable, such as when an employee has advance notice of a school closing. 

 

Employer Action 

Any employer subject to the FFCRA should evaluate, and modify if needed, their current policies and 
procedures to confirm compliance with the new revisions. Employers with less than 500 employees should act 
quickly to update their current FFCRA policies, procedures, and related forms. 

Review the DOL website for future updates and clarifications. Frequently Asked Questions including updates 
for Return to School can be found here: DOL FAQ 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2020/09/16/2020-20351/paid-leave-under-the-families-first-coronavirus-response-act
https://www.nysd.uscourts.gov/sites/default/files/2020-08/State%20of%20New%20York%20v.%20United%20States%20Department%20of%20Labor%20et%20al%2C%2020-cv-3020%20%28JPO%29.pdf
https://www.dol.gov/agencies/whd/pandemic/ffcra-questions

